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TOPIC -----------------------------------------------------------

This article describes an issue involving System 7.5.5 where System 7.5 Update
2.0 custom installations no longer function.

DISCUSSION ------------------------------------------------------

Because of the way the System 7.5 Update 2.0 installer checks for a valid
system, you cannot perform a custom install from the System 7.5 Update 2.0
installer after installing System 7.5.5 Update. The System 7.5 Update 2.0
installer is looking for a System file with version 7.5. When it finds 7.5.5, it
disables all install options.

If you need to custom install software from System 7.5.3, you can use another
source such as the System 7.5 Version 7.5.3 software. You can purchase this
software at most Apple dealers. You can also clean install System 7.5, or the
system your computer came with, update to System 7.5.3, then reinstall System
7.5.5.

A Fix
-----
The System 7.5 Update 2.0 Custom Install script fixes this issue, and has been
placed on all Apple software update locations. Below is informaiton from the
Read Me file:

System 7.5 Update 2.0 Custom Install Script For Customers Using System 7.5.5

After installing System 7.5.5 Update, you may find it necessary to reinstall
components from System 7.5 Update 2.0. However, System 7.5 Update 2.0 will not
allow installation of components on computers running System 7.5.5. The
supported solution is to perform a clean install. In response to customer needs,
Apple Computer is providing this unsupported installer script to allow the
custom installation of System 7.5 Update 2.0 components. For example, if you
have the need to install Open Transport 1.1, and have installed System 7.5.5
Update, you can use this unsupported script to install Open Transport 1.1
without performing a clean install.

Instructions For Use
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Before using this installer script, it is extremely important that you perform
the following instructions to ensure proper installation:

1) Make a backup of your system folder before attempting to use this
   unsupported installer script.

2) Open the Extensions Manager control panel.

3) Choose “System 7.5.5” from the Sets pop-up menu.

4) If you have third-party peripheral devices that are required for
   installation and that require an extension, turn those extensions back on.
   (Examples include video drivers, alternative input devices, network card
   drivers, and removable media.)

5) Restart your computer.

6) Locate the "System 7.5 Update 2.0 Install" icon that came with your original
   System 7.5 Update 2.0.

7) Drag the "Sys 7.5 Upd 2.0 Custom Install" icon on top of the "System 7.5
   Update 2.0 Install" icon.

8) Select the components you wish to custom install.

9) Click on the "Install" button.

10) When the installation is complete, restart your computer.

11) Immediately reinstall System 7.5.5 Update by closely following the
    instructions in the document "About System 7.5.5 Update".

This custom installer script is not supported by Apple Computer. For customers
using System 7.5 Update 2.0 to upgrade their computer to System 7.5.3, the
supported solution is to perform a clean install of System 7.5 and then install
System 7.5 Update 2.0. If you attempt to use this unsupported installer script
and continue to experience problems, Apple Computer recommends that you follow
the supported solution.

These articles can help you locate the software update mentioned here:

• "Where To Find Apple Software Updates" -- Lists online services for free Apple
software updates.

• "Obtaining Apple Product Support in the USA" -- Lists 800 numbers and online
services for software updates, Apple support information, and a subset of the
Apple Tech Info Library.

Article Change History:
16 Oct 1996 - Included the System 7.5 Update 2.0 Custom Install information.
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